

8 May 2023

Dear Resident/Business Owner,

Proposed Loading Zone - Loftus Street, Concord

Council is proposing to install a 'Loading Zone' located on Loftus Street near Gipps Street, Concord.

It has been identified at present there is not a convenient and safe area for buses to park whilst dropping off and picking-up school groups and other visitors to Concord Oval. Whilst there is a loading dock within Concord Oval, it does not accommodate these movements and is also not conveniently located for deliveries to the Concord Oval Recreation Centre (CORC).

As outlined in the attached plan, to address this issue it is proposed to install a 20m long "Loading Zone, from 9am-3pm, effective Monday to Friday". It is also proposed to change existing 'No Parking' signs to 'No Stopping' in line with statutory 10m restrictions that typically apply at intersections.

You can submit your feedback in the following way:

- Email council@canadabay.nsw.gov.au
- Mail to Locked Bag 1470 Drummoyne NSW 1470.

Please submit your feedback by Monday, 22 May 2023.

If you have any questions, please contact Shankar Pandey, Council's Traffic Engineer, on 9911 6448.

Yours sincerely,

Franco Guerrisi

Manager, Roads and Traffic

<u>Loftus Street, Concord – Loading Zone</u>

